
Sheriff Mike Morrison reports on March 28th, 2023 law enforcement has responded to an 

incident on the Chumstick Highway north of Leavenworth.  The Sheriff’s Office is requesting 

citizens who live in the area shelter in place between Merry Canyon and milepost 11 along 

Chumstick Highway.  This incident involves a barricaded subject.  No further information will 

be available until the situation is resolved. 

Chumstick Highway is closed from milepost 9 to Milepost 11 and access to Merry Canyon is 

closed until further notice. 
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For Immediate Release Contact:  Sgt. Jason Reinfeld 

Incident #:  23C02886 Phone: 509-6676864
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